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11 NOVEMBER 2019 – TERM 4 - WEEKS 5 & 6 
 

WEEK 5 
  

 

Monday 11 November  
 

 
 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 
 

Closing date for 2021 – Year 7 Selective High School forms 
 

Years K – 2 Poetica begins in classrooms 
 

TERM 4 – STUDENT INVOICE ACCOUNTS GO HOME via 
School Bytes  

 

Tuesday 12 November 
 

 
 

3:30 – 4:30pm 

 

YEAR 6 INTERRELATE PROGRAM – KPS 
 

2020 Music Program Information Afternoon – Assembly Hall 
– please note date change 

 

Wednesday 13 November 
 

9:30 – 10:30am 
 

9:30 – 10:30am 

 

TOPSTART – Day 2 – Kindergarten 2020 Orientation  
 

2020 Preschool Orientation Morning – session 2 
 

WEEK 6   
 

Tuesday 19 November 
 

9:30 – 10:30am  
 

2:30 – 3:00pm 
 

3:30 – 4:30pm 

 

Yrs 4 – 6  – “Jazz at the Lincoln Centre” visit – Music Hall 
 

Years K – 2 Poetica Assembly – Assembly Hall 
 

2020 MUSIC PROGRAM INFORMATION AFTERNOON – 
Assembly Hall – Senior Band & Senior String students 
performing 

 

Wednesday 20 November 
 

12:30 – 3:00pm 
 
 

6:00 – 7:00pm 
 
 

7:00 – 9:00pm  

 

Years 2 – 6 – Bow Auditions for 2020 String program – 
Music Hall 
 

PARENT THANK YOU “WINE & CHEESE NIGHT” - 
courtyard  
 

P&C AG MEETING - staffroom 
 

Thursday 21 November 
 

12:30 – 3:00pm 
 

Years 2 – 4 – Blow Auditions for 2020 Band program – 
Music Hall 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS   
 

Wednesday 27 November 

  

FINAL DATE DUE FOR T4 – STUDENT INVOICE 
ACCOUNTS - KPS 

 

Thursday 28 November 
 

3:20pm – 4:15pm 
 

ABORIGINAL YARNING TIME – class KGreen room 
 

Friday 29 November 
 

5:45 – 8:30pm 
 

KEGWORTH MUSIC NIGHT – Assembly Hall 
 

Tuesday 3 December  
 

 
 

ENVIROBANK STUDENT COLLECTION DAY 
 

Wednesday 11 December  
 

 
 

Last Preschool day for Kangaroo group 
 

Thursday 12 December  
 

9:30am – 11:00am 
 
 

6:00pm – 9:00pm 

 

PRESENTATION CEREMONY & YEAR 6 GRADUATION – 
Assembly Hall 
 

Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
 

Friday 13 December  
 

 
 

K – 6 END OF YEAR PICNIC DAY 
 

Last Preschool day for Koala group 
 

Wednesday 18 December  
 

 
 

K – 6 - LAST STUDENT DAY FOR 2019 
 

 

Thursday 19 December  
 

 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY – Team Kids open – prebooked only 
 

 

Friday 20 December  
 

 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY – Team Kids open – prebooked only 
 

 
 

N      E      W      S      L      E      T      T      E      R 



 

 

* Please note that the first day of Terms 1,2 and 3 are Staff Development Days - Pupil Free; 
* Term 4 – Thursday 17 & Friday 18 December 2020 are designated Pupil Free Days. No teaching staff are 

available. Administration staff are on site only. Team Kids in operation for pre-booked students only. 
Parents & caregivers will receive prior notification if there are any variation to Staff Development Days.  

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 

 

 KEGWORTH TIMES – ‘ATOM’ FINALISTS! 
 

Did you know that our Kegworth Times has been nominated as a finalist for 2019 ATOM awards in the Upper Primary 
category this year? Australian Teachers of Media Inc. (ATOM) is a non for profit professional association that has 
promoted the study of media and screen literacy for over fifty years. Their aim is to empower students, teachers, 
parents, and film enthusiasts to analyse and better understand the screen products that we enjoy.  
 

Category winners will be announced on Wednesday 13 November at 12:30pm. Congratulations and fingers crossed 
for our Press Gang students, teacher – Laura Watkins and parents Cat Rodie & Karen Wong. In our eyes, you’re 
already winners! 
For more information go to http://frontpage.online/2019-upper-primary-finalists/ 
 

 CANTEEN CREDIT 
 

Over this year, our Canteen has received a number of SOS calls from parents /carers requesting to have a late lunch 
order filled as they’ve either missed the 8:30am cut off or mistakenly forgotten to pack or order their child’s lunch 
altogether, with a promise to pay later.  
 

And of course, our Canteen staff always endeavour to assist our parents & carers by going out of their way to ensure 
that no Kegworth student is ever hungry. Sadly though, the Canteen staff have been chasing up a number of parents 
& carers since Term 3 and also in Term 4, for non-payment. Canteen slips have been forwarded home with relevant 
students on several occasions to remind parents & carers to finalise their payments. Unfortunately, many of these are 
still in arrears. 
 

As of today, the Canteen will no longer be able to extend a line of credit. Parents & carers must use the flexischools 
account system and / or pay directly at the Canteen. I have also requested that the Canteen provide me with the 
details of any outstanding student accounts so that I can now make direct contact with the relevant parents & carers.  
 

 CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS AT SCHOOL 
 

We love to celebrate and acknowledge student birthdays at our school and class peers (and staff) have always 
enjoyed the birthday treats that are shared. As the warmer weather draws closer, there has been an increasing 
request by parents & carers to house ice blocks or ‘zooper doopers’ at the school to share later in the classroom. 
Unfortunately, the school does not have large freezer space to be able to accommodate this request.  
 

Please continue to provide individual cupcakes, cakes or slices (already cut up) when celebrating your child’s birthday 
at school. Remember, not to include any nuts to prevent the possibility of allergic reactions. Feel free to contact your 
child’s class teacher who will happily assist you with any further information (eg. class numbers) or queries that you 
may have. Thank you for your cooperation.  
 

 TERM 4 - STUDENT INVOICES 
 

Term 4 Student Invoices have been forwarded home on Monday via School Bytes. Please check your junk email and / 
or contact the school front office if you have not yet received your child / children’s invoice.  
 

Final date due for all student accounts is Wednesday 27 November 2019.  
 

 THANK YOU PARENT – WINE & CHEESE NIGHT 
 

Hope you’ve kept this date free in your calendar to attend our Parent - Wine & Cheese Night next Wednesday 20 
November from 6:00 – 7:00pm, in the school’s courtyard. The staff and I would like to sincerely thank and show our 
appreciation to our parent community for your continued support of our Kegworth kids and the school over this year. It 
doesn’t matter how big or small your contribution has been, we would love you to join us.  
 

An invitation will be circulated, requesting parents & carers to RSVP no later than COB on Monday 18 November, to 
assist us with catering requirements. Please keep in mind that this is an adult only event, unfortunately children are 
not permitted to attend. The staff and I are looking forward to seeing you there! 
 
 
 

 

TERM DATES - 2020 
TERM 1    
Tuesday 28 January to 
Thursday 9 April 2020 

TERM 2 
Monday 27 April to 
Friday 3 July 2020 

TERM 3 
Monday 20 July to Friday 
25 September 2020 

TERM 4 
Monday 12 October to 
Friday 18 December 2020 



 EXTERNAL SCHOOL PAINTING UPDATE 
 

Have you voted for your favourite school colour scheme yet? There’s still time to have your say. Come to the front 
office window and ask for a token, have look at the colour schemes on offer, place your token in the relevant box. It’s 
that simple! Voting closes on Friday 23 November 2019. After all votes have been counted, we’ll announce the new 
colour scheme selection for our school.  
 

Preparation work for this project is expected to commence next week on Tuesday 19 November, starting on the 
external main building north facing wall, where there is corridor between the main building and the Music Hall. A 
storage shed will be located near the Lords Road gate entrance and safety fencing will also be constructed to secure 
this specific work area. Pedestrian access in and out of the Lords Road gates and in between these buildings will not 
be impacted.  

 
 

Heartfelt thanks to our P&C and all of the parents who supplied a wonderful 
morning tea last Tuesday to celebrate and acknowledge “Teacher’s Day”.  
 

All of the Kegworth staff were very appreciative of the generosity provided and 
thoroughly enjoyed our “real coffee” and the delicious food supplied.  Thank you 
to all for being so thoughtful – we loved it!  
 
 

Enjoy your weeks…              Belinda Perih 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 

TERM 4  - 2019 UPCOMING INCURSIONS, EXCURSIONS and EVENTS 

 

 
INCURSION 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT NAME 

 
PARTICIPATING 
YEAR GROUPS 

 
DATE NOTE 

OUT 

 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT DATE 

 
PERMISSION & 
PAYMENT DUE 

 
PARTICIPATING 

COSTS 

Cricket Program Stages 2 & 3 Tuesday 29 
October 

Friday 8 - Friday 29 
November 

Monday 4 
November 

No cost – 
permission 
only 

Pirate School – 
Maritime Museum 
excursion 

ES1 
(Kindergarten) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$25:00 

Powerhouse 
Museum 
excursion 

Stage 1  
(Years 1 & 2) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$22:00 

Rouse Hill House 
& Farm excursion 
 

Stage 2  
(Years 3 & 4) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$43:00 

Taronga Zoo 
excursion 
 

Stage 3  
(Years 5 & 6) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$32.00 

 
 

The following students and staff have a birthday in November this year. 
 

Kegworth Birthday Candles and Wishes are sent to: 
 

Alyssa (5/6W), Alexander (5/6W), Alex (5/6W), Finn (5/6T), Alexander (4R), Oscar (4W),  

Violeta (4W), Archer (3V), Alex (3V), Harrison (3V), Aydin (3V),  Ethan (1/2G), Ayush (1/2G),  

Madeleine (1/2G), Verity (1/2V), Bella (1/2V), Ciaran (1/2V), Rafa (1/2W), Harry (1/2W),  

Cleo (1/2W), Eujin (1/2W), Oscar (1/2B), Julia (1/2G), Abby (K-Yellow), Joshua (K-Yellow),  

Oliver (K-Red), Elliot (K-Green), Lucas (K-Green), Cayley (K-Red), Gus (Koalas),  

Isaac (Koalas), Milly (Kangaroos), Luca (Kangaroos) 

We hope you had a wonderful day! 



 
 
 
 

HONOUR OUR FALLEN THIS REMEMBRANCE DAY 
At 5am on 11 November 1918, three German 
government representatives accepted the Armistice 
terms presented to them by an allied commander, 
General Foch of the French Army. The demands of the 
Armistice included the withdrawal of German forces to 
the east bank of the Rhine within 30 days; immediate 
cessation of warfare; and surrender of the German 
fleet and all heavy guns with no further negotiations 
until the signing of the peace treaty. The armistice 
became effective at 11am the same day, and as the 
guns fell silent on the Western Front in France and 
Belgium, four years of hostilities ended.  
 

The cease-fire was made permanent the following 
year when members of the Commonwealth and the 
League of Nations signed the Treaty of Versailles. 
People across the world celebrated the war's end - 
celebrations tempered by thoughts of the enormous 
suffering and loss of life resulting from the War.  
 

World War I began in 1914 and lasted for four years. 
More than 416 000 Australians volunteered for service 
in World War I. Of these, 324 000 served overseas. 
More than 60 000 Australians were killed, including 45 
000 who died on the Western Front in France and 
Belgium and more than 8 000 who died on the Gallipoli 
Peninsula in Turkey. As well as Australian soldiers, 
many nurses in the Australian Army Nursing Service 
served on the Western Front. These nurses worked in 
overcrowded hospitals for up to 16 hours a day, 

looking after soldiers with shocking injuries and burns. Those who worked in hospitals close to the fighting were also 
in danger of being shelled by the enemy. 
 

In Australia and other allied countries, including New Zealand, Canada and the United States, 11 November became 
known as Armistice Day - a day to remember those who died in World War I. The day continues to be commemorated 
in Allied countries. 
 

After World War II the Australian Government agreed to the United Kingdom's proposal that 
Armistice Day be renamed Remembrance Day to commemorate those who were killed in 
both World Wars. Today the loss of Australian lives from all wars and conflicts is 
commemorated on Remembrance Day. In October 1997 the then Governor-General 
issued a Proclamation declaring 11 November as Remembrance Day - a day to 
remember the sacrifice of those who have died for Australia in wars and conflicts. The 
Proclamation reinforced the importance of Remembrance Day and encouraged all 
Australians to renew their observance of the event.   
 

OBSERVATION OF SILENCE AT 11:00 AM 
As a mark of respect to those who have died and suffered, people in Australia are encouraged to stop 

At 11 am on 11 November 1919, Australians, for the first time, paused and stood in silent tribute to the men and 
women of the 1st Australian Imperial Force who had died on battlefields in Gallipoli, Europe and in the Middle East. 
In 1997, the Governor-General issued a proclamation urging all Australians to observe the one minute silence on 
Remembrance Day. It is also still appropriate for two minutes’ silence to be observed. 

 

On Remembrance Day, our school will stop at 11:00am for a minute of silence  
as a sign of respect and in recognition for our fallen service men and women.  

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 2019 



 
 

 
 

As our school year is drawing to a close, it is time to remind everyone that the 
LAST BORROWING DAY IS FRIDAY 29 NOVEMBER 2019 (TERM 4 – WEEK 7) 

 

All books must be returned to the school, no later than FRIDAY 6 DECEMBER 
2019 (TERM 4 – WEEK 8) 
 

Any student with overdue books will receive a reminder notice to return the 
book(s). If you have lost or damaged a book during the year, you will then receive 
an overdue notice that will include a fee.  Fees raised will be spent on replacing 
and renewing our collection. Your prompt response will be very much appreciated! 
 

If you receive a reminder notice but have returned the book, or never borrowed it, 
please make a short notation on the notice and return it to Ms Wilson.  
 

Also, sometimes books go home without being loaned correctly. If you discover a 
library book that is not listed on a reminder notice, please return it as soon as 
possible. 

 

Thank for your assistance and don’t forget to keep reading! 

 

 



  

 
 

Our Term 4 – PBL lesson focus is “RESPONDING TO TEACHER INSTRUCTIONS”  
 

All K – 6 students and teachers will be reviewing the expected behaviours and positively responding to appropriate 
student behaviours as per the matrix.  
 

Please review and reinforce these behaviours with your child / children at home. 

 



 
 
 

 

YEAR 6 – CLASS OF 2019 - GRADUATION DINNER 
 Date:  Thursday 12 December 2019 

 Time:  6:00pm – 9:00pm 

 Venue:  Gioia Restaurant Leichhardt 

 

 

Kegworth is now proudly urging the school community, to use our new set of “Borrow and Bring Back 
Bags”, situated in the Lords Rd link-way. As the name suggests, we encourage our students and families 
to use these bags, instead of the unfriendly plastic version, when bring or taking items to and from school. 
 

It has been a beautiful collaborative effort between Kegworth families and class 
4R of 2018, who have made this happen. A very special mention to Celia, from 
Dragstar Designs; Newtown for donating 100 calico bags, with a desire and 
passion to see our school GO GREEN. Mark & Steph, from Publisher 
Textiles; Leichhardt, generously printed our bags for free.  
 

Do yourselves a favour and check out both of these innovative and creative 
businesses, who pride themselves with products and services of quality, 
originality and sustainability.  

info@publishertextiles.com.au & newtown@dragstar.com.au    
 
 

 
         

 
 

Uniform Shop will be open from 2:30pm to 3:15pm on Fridays in Term 4 as follows –  
 

* Friday 18 October 
* Friday 8 November 
* Friday 29 November 

 
Orders are preferred via the flexischools.com.au website. A copy of the order form is provided in this 
Newsletter for your information. 
 
Alternatively, payments can still be made by cash or credit card direct from the uniform room on 
opening days. Please send all enquiries to: kegworth-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au   
 



KEGWORTH TIMES is our new, student led, on-line newspaper.  
Students in Stage 3 will work with parent volunteer Cat Rodie (a local journalist) to run the paper and 
develop engaging stories for the Kegworth community.  

 
 

 

Want to get involved?  
Although the paper will be run by Stage 3 students, ALL Kegworth kids are  
welcome to submit their stories. We’re looking for; local news, opinion, 
lifestyle, sport, entertainment and food.  

 
If you want to write a story, that’s great too!  
 
Please contact cat@catrodie.com for more information. 
 
You can find us at www.kegworthtimes.com  

 
Please also follow @kegworthtimes on Facebook and Instagram  

 
 
 

 



 

All parents and students can view upcoming Kegworth music events on the Kegworth calendar – accessed via 

http://kegworthpublicschool.com/subcommittees/music-committee/ 
 

2019 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  
 

TERM 4:  

 Tuesday 12 November:  PLEASE NOTE DATE CHANGE BELOW 
MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 - INFORMATION AFTERNOON – Assembly Hall  
from 3:30pm – 4:30pm - for any new students who are interested in joining 
the Band, String, Choir or Recorder Ensemble groups in 2020.  
 

 Thursday 21 November:   MUSIC PROGRAM – 2020 STUDENT CONTRACT TO BE RETURNED  
to front office for any 2019 STUDENT WHO IS CURRENTLY 
PARTICIPATING and RETURNING to the Music Program in 2020 – Band, 
String, Choir or Recorder.  
 

 Wednesday 20 November:   BOW TESTING – Years K – 2 students for 2020 Kegworth Music Program 
with Bridget Hall - 12:30 – 3:00pm – Music Hall 

 

 Thursday 21 November:   BLOW TESTING – Years 2 – 4 students for 2020 Kegworth Music Program 
with Kate Whitton - 12:30 – 3:00pm – Music Hall 

 

 Tuesday 25 November:  MUSIC PROGRAM - 2020 NEW STUDENT APPLICATIONS FORMS  
DUE TO KPS (FRONT OFFICE) 

 

 Friday 29 November:   KEGWORTH MUSIC NIGHT – Assembly Hall 
All KPS performance groups performing  
Student arrival - 5:45pm – 8:30pm. Concert begins at 6:30pm 

 

 Monday 2 December:  Music Committee &AG Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. 
  

 Thursday 12 December:  K – 6 Presentation Ceremony – 9:30am – Assembly Hall - Senior Band and  
Senior String Ensembles performing 

 

 
 
Would you like your child to learn how to read music, sing for enjoyment, learn a 
musical instrument and develop confidence in performance skills in 2020? 
 

If so, we invite you and your child to join us for our “2020 MUSIC INFORMATION 

AFTERNOON” on TUESDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2019  
in the Assembly Hall from 3:30 to 4:30pm. 
 

During the afternoon, there will be an opportunity for you to find out information about our Music Program 
and ask any questions that you may have. 
 

Our SENIOR STRING and SENIOR BAND Ensembles will demonstrate their musical abilities 
as well as their instruments. Meet and hear information about each of the 2020 music program 
groups from the conductors.  
 

We look forward to seeing you next Tuesday afternoon! 
 
 



 

 
 
 
  
 

      Friday 29 
     November 2019 
 

ALL WELCOME! 
 

 5:45pm – all performing students  

to arrive at AV room to be allocated to a  
home room for the night 

 

 5:45pm – 6:30pm 
Pre‐concert pizza will be available for 
purchase 

 

 6:15pm – Kegworth Assembly Hall doors 

open for audience entry  
(food and drink is not permitted in hall) 

 

 6:30pm – Concert begins  
 

 8:30pm – Concert concludes 
 

Ticket Prices: 
 $5:00 per adult, all children are free 

 
 

Tickets available for purchase now via flexi‐schools 
or at the entry gate on the night 

 

 

For more information – please contact Kegworth Public School ph: 9569 7320 



 
 
 



 



 

 
 
 



 



 

 
 



 



 
 



KEGWORTH UNIFORM ORDER FORM 
 

 

  PARENT’S NAME ........................................ PHONE ………………………. 

  CHILD’S NAME ............................................ CHILD’S CLASS ……………. 
 

Item Sizes and quantity per size Total Unit Total 

 4 6 8 10 12 14 16 qty Price Amt $ 

Bootlegs         $ 25.00  

Cargos         $ 35.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 21.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 25.00  

Shorts – Cargo         $ 20.00  

Skorts         $ 25.00  

Zip Jackets         $ 30.00  

Dry and Cozy Jacket         $ 40.00  

Polo Shirt – SHORT sleeve         $ 22.00  

Polo Shirt – LONG sleeve         $ 28.00  

Royal Blue Sports T-Shirt         $ 22.00  

Music Shirts – short sl/poly cotton         $ 26.00  

Summer Dress          $ 47.00  

Winter Tunic (worn with l/s polo)         $ 47.00  

  S M L XL      

Hats: Slouch (hard brim)         $ 10.00  

 Surf (soft brim)         $ 10.00  

 Legionnaires One size fits all  $ 10.00  

Library Bag – Canvas / School logo   $ 6.00  

School Bag   $ 35.00  

TOTAL AMOUNT FOR ORDER: $   

 
Please order via Flexischools.com.au 

 
Deliveries are made to your child’s class on Friday afternoons. 

 
 
 

 
 


